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Dear Mr Laurie 

I refer to petition number 3099-19 lodged with the Legislative Assembly by Mr Ted Sorensen MP, 
Member for Hervey Bay on 15 May 2019 about the Booral and Keen Roads intersection at 
Bunya Creek. 

The Department of Transport and Main Roads has undertaken strategic-level planning to identify 
intersection upgrade requirements along Booral Road. Upgrade treatments are determined by 
consideration of site-specific parameters, such as recorded crash history, while also cons idering 
other factors, such as present and future traffic volumes, geometry and visibility. 

The planning has identified the intersections between Moorabinda Drive and Woods Road as 
priority intersections for future upgrades on this road. Any upgrades will be cons idered for funding 
against other competing priorities in future rounds of the Targeted Road Safety program. 

I trust this information is of assistance. 

Yours sincerely 

MARK BAILEY MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads 
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